

www.milwaukee.gov

Office of the City Clerk

Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

September 23, 2010

Scott A. Krahn, Agent Six Star Holdings, LLC 1143 Mary Hill Circle Hartland, WI 53066 Atty. Michael A I Whitcomb Law Offices of Michael A I Whitcomb 631 W. Wisconsin Ave. Ste 510 Milwaukee WI 53203

Atty. Jeff Scott Olson The Jeff Scott Olson Law Firm SC 131 W. Wilson St., Ste 1200 Madison WI 53703

Dear Mr. Krahn, Atty. Whitcomb and Atty. Olson:

This is to notify you that on Monday, September 20, 2010, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that the applications for Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Amusement (Cabaret/Nite Club) licenses for the premises at 730 N. Old World Thirs St. ("Silk East") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon neighborhood testimony concerning factors detrimental to the health, safety and welfare of the neighborhood.

On Tuesday, September 21, 2010, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your applications. On that date, the Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your applications.

If you previously paid the license fees you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc: City Clerk's Office – License Division CCF100464



www.milwaukee.gov

Office of the City Clerk

September 23, 2010

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

City Clerk

Ronald D. Leonhardt

Scott A. Krahn, Agent Ferol, LLC 1143 Mary Hill Circle Hartland, WI 53066 Atty. Michael A I Whitcomb Law Offices of Michael A I Whitcomb 631 W. Wisconsin Ave., Ste. 510 Milwaukee WI 53203

Atty. Jeff Scott Olson The Jeff Scott Olson Law Firm SC 131 W. Wilson St., Ste. 1200 Madison WI 53703

Dear Mr. Krahn, Atty. Whitcomb and Atty. Olson:

This is to notify you that on Monday, September 20, 2010, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that the applications for Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Amusement (Cabaret/Nite Club) licenses for the premises at 117 W. Pittsburgh Ave. ("Satin") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon neighborhood objections related to parking and traffic problems and concerns related to the safety and welfare of the neighborhood.

On Tuesday, September 21, 2010, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your applications. On that date, the Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your applications.

If you previously paid the license fees you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

/)

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc: City Clerk's Office – License Division CCF100464